











Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

Public Question and Answer Period

Ms. Koepfer inquired if the PUC would cooperate with a school district to hire for laborers and
apprentices?

Ms. Koepfer referenced the December 15 meeting in regards to the Voluntary Residential
Green Program. Ms. Koepfer quoted Mr. Hendershot’s statement “All the information, the good
information I guess I should say that I have on this about the potential Green Energy option.”

In regards to this quote Ms. Koepfer asked if Mr. Hendershot would share the “Good
information” with the public?

Mr. Hendershot stated that he is not prepared to share an update on the Green Energy Program
tonight.

Mr. Hendershot advised that the conve  tion in regards to the RECS vs. Real Energy was to
better understand what the PUC wanted from the program. Mr. Hendershot stated that he now
understands that RECS are an acceptable means to accomplish this and will be his focus moving
forward.

Mr. Birney spoke on the concept of RECS vs renewable energy. In his perspective Mr. Birney
does not believe it is feasible to increase that number to 30% based on purchasing renewable
energy as it is generated. Mr. Birney is not in favor to move our renewable energy purchases up
via RECS (pieces of paper) that are being sold onthe n  “tet by those who are producing Green
Energy. Mr. Birney stated that Green Energy is not goingto it 1er Walling d Rate Payers
homes.

Mr. Hendershot stated that there are now two topics in front of the PUC. The topics are: How to
achieve a voluntary residential Green Energy Program if the Commissions wishes to pursue one?
And a separate concept of a renewable energy portfolio of more than 13% of total. Mr.
Hendershot commented that the Commissions made it clear that the cost of our service is
paramount and is best done through traditional purch: s via the regional market and not
throwing in the consideration that it needs to be so much renewable. Mr. Hendershot stated that
his idea of RECS is merely a means to possibly structure and produce a voluntary program for
individual customers.

Ms. Koepfer questioned on Mr. Hendershot’s quote of “good information.”

Mr. Hendershot stated that he was clarifying the information from Energy New England. The
“Good Information” that he referred to in the meeting was a very ini ve lill e
email from Energy New England. Mr. Hendershot advised that he now views the preference of
the PUC to be that the Voluntary Green Energy Program may be merely based on RECS just for
the purpose of that program and that the costs generated by the program should be borne only by
the participants.










